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 This project compares precipitation values from two procedures (National Weather 
Service (NWS) and the OneRain Corp. (OR)) that combine radar- and gauge-derived 
precipitation estimates into a single high resolution dataset over areas of the South Florida Water 
Management District.  The NWS scheme is used operationally by the NWS to issue flood 
watches and warnings.  The OR scheme is used by various private and government agencies to 
monitor potential flood situations and as data for making decisions about water quality 
regulations.  This project intercompares the two procedures, noting their strengths and 
weaknesses, and using the two procedures as input to the WAM hydrologic model. The project 
research constitutes the M.S. thesis research for Mr. Steve Martinaitis. 
 
 The statistical intercomparison of precipitation from the two procedures is well 
underway.  Initial results have been obtained for calendar years 2004 and 2005.  A detailed study 
of rainfall differences during Hurricane Wilma also is well underway.   The OR data are on a 
2×2 km Cartesian grid at 15 min intervals, while the NWS hourly data are on a 4×4 km grid that 
is oriented approximately northeast-southwest.  The OR data were summed to hourly values and 
placed onto the coarser NWS grid using procedures within GIS.  Results show that this 
transformation was achieved with a very high degree of accuracy—differences between original 
and transformed data were < 1%.  Our various kinds of intercomparisons are based on these data 
sets now on a common grid.  Standard statistical products have been computed to quantify spatial 
and area-wide differences over days, months, and years.  This is being done for individual basins 
within the SFWMD as well as for their entire area of jurisdiction. 
 
 Insertion of the two data types into the WAM Hydrologic Model is just beginning. The 
source code has been obtained from its inventors (SWET Corp. of Gainesville, FL), and the 
graduate student has been trained by SWET personnel.  Some modifications currently are being 
made to the WAM model so it can accept the high resolution radar-derived data.  These 
modifications will insure that differences in streamflow will be due to differences in the input 
rainfall data, and not to other factors.   
 
 We have made excellent progress so far.  The results to date have been presented at 
seminars at the South Florida Water Management District in West Palm Beach and at the Florida 
Department of Environmental Protection in Tallahassee.  The results will be presented as two 
accepted papers at the 2007 World Environmental and Water Resources Congress and two 



papers at the 21st Conference on Hydrology (sponsored by the American Meteorological 
Society).  As soon as the research is completed, results will be submitted to a refereed journal for 
publication. The results may be split into two manuscripts An additional one year of funding will 
be required for the graduate student to complete all of the tasks of the project.   
 
Additional project details and long-term objectives are discussed in the following sections. 


















	
	Report as of FY2007 for 2006FL140B: "A comparison of FSU/NWS and OneRain precipitation data and their insertion into the WAM hydrologic model"
	Publications
	Report Follows


	Microsoft Word - 2006FL140B_Fuelberg_status.doc
	page 2
	page 3
	page 4
	page 5
	page 6
	page 7
	page 8
	page 9
	page 10


